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Provincial Court Updates Peace Bond Process  
 

Friday, July 8, 2022 
 
Individuals applying for a peace bond in Nova Scotia are once again able to do so at the 
courthouse nearest to them, rather than having to go through the Dartmouth courthouse.  
 
In May 2020, the Provincial Court adopted a virtual process for dealing with applications for 
peace bonds during the COVID-19 pandemic. That process required individuals to email their 
applications to the Dartmouth Provincial Court. Presiding Justices of the Peace then triaged 
the applications by telephone on Wednesday evenings in Dartmouth. If the parties could not 
reach an agreement, a virtual hearing was scheduled at a later date.  
 
Applications for peace bonds will now be heard by telephone from all locations in the province. 
Applications will be scheduled on the respective location’s designated day for summary 
offence and peace bond matters. If the parties cannot reach an agreement, a peace bond 
hearing will be scheduled.  
 
Under Sec. 810 of the Criminal Code, an individual can apply for a peace bond if they have 
reasonable grounds to believe that someone will cause personal injury to them, their intimate 
partner, or their child, or that someone will damage their property, or will commit an offence 
under Sec. 162.1 of the Criminal Code.   
 
The peace bond application form, also referred to as an Information, and the Statement of 
Complaint can be accessed and filled out on the Courts’ website here. Individuals can submit 
these documents by mail, email or in person at the courthouse nearest to them. Please note 
that full names, birth dates, addresses, phone numbers and email addresses are required for 
both the applicant and the defendant. Applicants are encouraged to contact court staff in 
advance for further instructions on filing. Contact information for all courthouses is available 
online here.  
 
Assistance from Nova Scotia Legal Aid 
 
Where Nova Scotia Legal Aid (NSLA) offices have capacity, staff can assist people applying 

for peace bond orders. This assistance will be summary advice, such as explaining the steps 

required to bring an application and providing information about the court process. Applicants 

seeking summary advice can apply to Legal Aid for this service. The office will advise if it has 

capacity. If not, those seeking advice on peace bonds can reach out to the Legal Information 

Society of Nova Scotia (LISNS) online at www.legalinfo.org, by email at lins@atcanada.ca or 

by telephone at 902-455-3135 or toll-free at l-800-665-9779.  

https://www.courts.ns.ca/Provincial_Court/NSPC_criminal_court_forms.htm
https://www.courts.ns.ca/Courthouse_Locations/Courthouse_Locations_Map.htm
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.legalinfo.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cstairsjl%40courts.ns.ca%7Caf3319821a5e44d5edc808db1b3e4c00%7C8eb23313ce754345a56a297a2412b4db%7C0%7C0%7C638133726592444281%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=707Rk11%2BqSXajFxjfLWcY9gFeurVSW3VXaBwXlh%2FsKQ%3D&reserved=0
mailto:lins@atcanada.ca

